REPORT OF THE SERVICE COMMITTEE TO THE LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

April 24, 1990

The Service Committee of the Legislative Council met on April 24, 1990. The meeting was called to order by Representative John Connors, Chairman, at 10:35 a.m. in Room 22 of the State House, Des Moines, Iowa.

The Service Committee respectfully submits to the Legislative Council the following report and recommendations:

- 1. The Service Committee received and filed a personnel report from the Legislative Service Bureau and recommends that the Legislative Council approve the employment of Ms. Bonnie King at grade 21, step 6, to fill the vacant position of Publications Coordinator in the Administrative Code Division. Ms. King is presently employed in the Administrative Code Division as an Administrative Assistant at grade 20, step 6.
- 2. The Service Committee received and filed a personnel report from the Legislative Fiscal Bureau.
- 3. The Service Committee received and filed a personnel report from the Legislative Computer Support Bureau and recommends that the Computer Support Bureau be granted the authority to advertise and fill the position of Microcomputer (PC) Analyst. The position is funded in the Computer Support Bureau's fiscal year 1991 budget and funds are available to cover the position under the current fiscal year budget.
- 4. The Service Committee received and filed an Administrative Report relating to office air quality and proposed action by the Citizens' Aide/Ombudsman to cure office air circulation problems. The Service Committee recommends that the Legislative Council instruct the Department of General Services to make the necessary repairs at the Department of General Services' cost.
- 5. The Service Committee received and filed a Legal Report from the Office of Citizens' Aide and recommends that the Legislative Council approve the retention of attorney Mark Bennett, at the rate of \$70 per hour, to represent the interests of the Office of Citizens' Aide in any judicial review proceedings which may arise from the Job Service administrative hearings relating to Mr. James Peterson's claims for unemployment compensation benefits.
- 6. The Service Committee received and filed a personnel report from the Office of Citizens' Aid.

Respectfully submitted,

REPRESENTATIVE JOHN H. CONNORS Chairman

rpt,serv424 lw/dg/20